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President’s Message 

Meetings: 

Board Meeting Monday, 
May 2nd, 6:00pm at 
Dawnell Muecke’s home. 

Guild Meeting :  Monday 
May  9th - 7PM at Garden 
Road 
Elementary 
School. 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Don Russell: Webmaster 
Linda Card: Newsletter Editor 

May 2011 

Patchwork Post 

Happy May!   

We are quickly winding down to the end of our quilting year.  In 
this issue of Patchwork Post you will find the proposed slate of 
officers and the proposed budget for the next fiscal year (June, 
2011 through May 2012).  Please take a moment and look these over as you will be asked 
to vote on them during this month’s meeting. 

May’s meeting should be fun.  We will have Mary Tabar as our speaker (her workshop is 
the week following the guild meeting – a slight change from our usual).  And, we will 
have our block exchange “reveal”.  I know it has been fun for me to participate in this 
exchange and I look forward to seeing my block as well as those of others. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the May meeting, back in our 
“usual” home at Garden Road Elementary. 

Mary Casner 

Mary Tabar, an active member of FQSD guild is this month’s guest 
speaker.  Mary was born in Hannibal, Missouri. While her mother 
worked in sewing machine retail, Mary would sew on machines get-
ting repaired and learned basic sewing at any early age. By six years 
of age she was doing crewel embroidery and other hand sewing pro-
jects. Raised with Midwest working ethics and family values, these 
qualities helped to foster appreciation, patience and a simple ap-
proach to life.  

She graduated from Truman State University in Kirksville, Missouri 
with a Bachelor of Science in Industrial Technology, and a minor in 
Graphic Arts, and later received her Teaching Credential from California State University at San 

Marcos. 
She has been teaching quilting and surface embellishments for Community Education Classes in 

San Diego for five years. She teaches tradition quilting with a flair for contemporary colors and 

methods. She has exhibited quilts locally, nationally and internationally for the last six years. 

She has been published in several books and has had two articles published in quilting periodi-

cals. 

Workshop date: Sunday May 15, 2011                                                                                                      

Time: 10 am—4 pm                                                                                                                                        

Location: Amidon Quiltworks, Poway                                                                                                           

Cost: $35 members / $40 non-members 

Programs 



 

 

2010-2011 Officers and            
Committee Chairs: 

Mary Casner: President 

Susan Axelrod: Parliamentarian 

LeeMary Heath, Rebecca 
Lighthill  & Dawnell Muecke are: 
1st VP Programs 2010/2011 

Valerie Gall : 2nd VP Programs/ 
for 2011/2012 

Carol Gilbert: Secretary 

Cheryl Wilson: Treasurer 

Hope Campbell, & JoNell 
D’Addario Philanthropy                 

Linda Card: Newsletter 

Roberta Russell, Carol Geising & 
Francine Nadey: Advertising 

Deb Tait: Banner 

Dawnell Meucke: Block of the 
Month 

Cheryl Atkiss :New Member 
Hostess :  

Wendy Mathson: SCCQG 

Roberta Russell: Door Prizes and 
Public Relations / Media 

Holly Torrez & Yvonne Gagne: 
Librarian            

Mary Rozendal:   Mailing 

Susan Axelrod: Membership &  
Directory 

Sue Rolfsen: Opportunity of the 
Month 

Lou Pennock: Refreshments,           
and Retreats 

Shelly Gragg: Sharing 

Ruth Jones/Ann Albertson:Block 
Exchange / Round Robin 

Amy Treicher: Telephone Tree 

Don & Lois Russell: Webmaster 
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Membership    

Membership Renewals Start Soon 

Wow!  We had a great response to our “bring a 
guest for free night” last month.  We had 17 
guests and two of these decided to join at the end 
of the meeting, along with two other new 
members that night.  Good job spreading the 

word.  

Our annual memberships expire at the end of 
May.  So in this newsletter you will see a 
membership application for your use.  When you 
are ready to renew, please fill out the form prior 
to the meeting and bring it to me at the 
Membership Sign-In table.  If you decide to mail 
it with your payment, you’ll need to come to the 
Membership table to pick up your new 

membership card 

Remember to ask at the quilt shops you frequent 
if they apply a guild discount and carry your card 

for this extra benefit at some of the shops. 

Membership Chairs – Susan Axelrod and Ellie 

Cormier 

Have you moved??? 
Change of Mailing Address or New E-

Mail Addresses and Phone Numbers 

Please see Susan at the Membership table 

when you have a new address or phone 

number.  We want to be sure you receive 

your Newsletter each month and are listed 

on our Telephone Tree with the correct 

information – don’t be left in the dust!  

Stay informed and pass the word about 

our guild. 

Block Exchange 

AT LAST!!  The Block Exchange reveal is in sight and everyone 

can see what we've been working on every month.  We ask that 

the participants bring a piece of flannel or batting and pins so 

that you can lay out your blocks to put them on the racks. 

 

We have enjoyed organizing the exchange and hope everyone en-

joyed it and learned several new techniques as well. 

Ann Albertson 

Ruth Jones 

AKA the bag ladies 

We now have 24 people who will be attending the retreat May 13 - 14th. It promises to 
be a lively group.  I'm really looking forward to it. Our next retreat is Nov. 4-6th.  The 
cost should be the same: $230.00 for  a shared room and $300.00 for a private 

room.  Start making plans now to attend this fun filled weekend.  

                                            Lou Pennock 

Retreats 

In April we had SIX new members join our guild!  They are:  Pat Brown   Mary Drob-

nis  Mary Lewis  Leanne Peckham  Betty Stowe  and   Kitty White 

Welcome ladies!                                                                                                                                             
Cheryl Atkiss  New Member Hostess 

New Members 
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Door Prizes 

, hen quicker methods were being discovered, 

  April Birthdays 

∗ $10.00 Gift Certificate from Quilter's Paradise - 
Marjorie Olson  

∗ Project Bag, fat quarters and Pattern donated by 

Rosie's - Amy Wazay    

∗ Fat Quarters donated by Clothworks - Kim Baker  

∗ Fat Quarters - donated by Red Rooster won by 

Linda Bixler  

∗ Omnigrid Rotary Cutter Case - Carol Giesing 

∗ Charm pack and bag donated by Moda - Jackie 

Koenig  

∗ Organizer Snapware - Heidi Schlotteldt 

∗ Book - Cottage Collection donated by Rosie's - An-
drea Finchan 

∗ Book - Debbi  Mumm Colors from Nature - Lee-

Mary Heath  

∗ Tote Bag - Mary Taba  

Roberta Russell 

Philanthropy 

Donations continue to pour in. This month philanthropy re-

ceived 12 placemats, a light flannel baby blanket, and 2 quilts, 

and orphan quilt blocks.  Thank you to Lisa Bigelow, Linda 

Card, JoNell D'Addario, Carol Graham, Ruth Jones, Lee Olson, 

Linda Rathbun, and Anita Zubin.                                                                                                  

This month Lee Olson will be delivering quilts and wheel chair 

bags to the Veteran's Hospital and Hope Campbell will be deliv-

ering 27 placemats, one wheel chair bags and a lap quilts to 

Meals on Wheels.                                                                   

Irene Askenas will be filling the philanthropy assistant role in 

the new year beginning 

in July. But when Irene 

is on vacation, JoNell 

will help out. It's great to 

have so many helpful, 

involved quilters.    

 

                                              

Marcia Jackson drops off donations at Meals on Wheels.                                                                   

The first Saturday in May, which is May 7th, from 10:00 to 
12:00 there will be a cutting up party at Hope Campbell's. The 
address is 17446 Matinal Drive, Rancho Bernardo, CA 92127. 
We'll get kits ready for people to check out at future meetings.                                                             
If you are new to the guild, be sure to let me know what you 
can do, even if it's just adding a binding to a quilt that has al-
ready been machine quilted, or adding labels to the back of 

quilts.  

Thanks for all your donations. 

Philanthropy Team 

Hope Campbell 

JoNell D’Addario 

Irene Askenas 
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Refreshments 

 Thank you to all who brought treats to share at the April meeting.  Someone at the meeting 
asked me if there was a sign up sheet to  bring treats to the meetings.  The answer is no.  Any-
one who feels like bringing something can.  All treats are appreciated.           Lou Pennock 

Library News from Holly and Yvonne 

Office    Name  

President   Mary Casner                                  
1st VP – program  Valerie Gall                                   
2nd VP (2012-13)  Debra Broyles                          
Treasurer   Cheryl Wilson                           
Secretary   LeeMary Heath                         
Membership and Directory Susan Axelrod                                                                                                         
Parliamentarian  Susan Axelrod                                           
Advertising, Public Relations Roberta Russell                                                                                          
Philanthropy   Hope Campbell                                   
Philanthropy co-chair   Irene Ashkenas                                 
Door Prizes   Sylvia Lovett                               
New Member Hostess Cheryl Atkiss                           
Newsletter   Dawnell Muecke                         
Mailing    Mary Rozendal                            
Refreshments   Kim Baker                                 
Retreats   Lou Pennock                              
Opportunity of the Month Lisa Bigelow              
Block of the month  Linda Kaup               
Block of the month  Chris Ezzard                 
Librarian   Holly Torrez  and
    Yvonne Gagne              
Opportunity Quilt (2011) Karen McCarty             
Opportunity Quilt (2012)  Rebecca Lighthill       
Sharing   Shelly Gragg               
Telephone Tree  Amy Treichler            
Webmaster   Don Russell                          
4th of July Quilt Show  Mary Tabar and                
    Irene Ashkenas        
SCCQG    Wendy Mathson 

Proposed Slate of Officers 2011-2012 

Special Quilts 

Several of you have been working on quilts for ovarian cancer patients.  Patricia Kooren is coordinating the effort 
to get the quilts made.  She sent a note along to those who are working on quilts.  “I am thrilled that the women 
of Friendship Quilters of San Diego are helping me with the quilts.  I have till end of August to get all the quilts 
in. I would be more than happy to pick them up at the guild meeting or anywhere else that will be convenient for 
the ladies. They can also email me atpkooren@yahoo.com 

Once again a very, very big THANK YOU to all of you who pur-
chased books from the Library's $2.00 book sale.  We generated 
$90 and have already spent it on new books!  Please check over the 
list below and let us know if you would like to reserve one.  Call or 

e-mail us and we will bring the book to the May meeting.                                   

We will not be having an auction or a book sale at the up-coming 
meeting. We need donated books to fill our sale table.  We are 
hoping that some of you will be doing Spring Cleaning soon and 
find books that you would be glad to give to the quild.  We will 
either add your books to our library or sell them. All book sales/
auction money go directly to the purchase of brand new books.  
Just bring any book donations to the meeting or call us and we will 

pick them up.   New books for the May meeting: 

Hand Applique with Embroidery Sandra Leichner  

Bella Bella   author, Norah McMeeking will be our speaker in 

Sept.ember  

Quilters Academy Vol 3 Junior Year  Harriet Hargrave 

The Big Book of Patchwork – 50 Fabulous Quilts - Judy Hopkins 

All Time Favorite Scrap Quilts from That Patchwork Place 

Orange Peel by Linda Lasco 

Reminder:  May is the last month you will  be  able to check out 

any library books  before the  summer break.  

 All Library Books are due back in June for the 

summer  inventory. 

See you at the Library Table!!                                                                

 

Yvonne Gagne - Email: ydgagne@yahoo.com          

Phone: 858-693-3904     

Hollly Torrez  Email:  Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net              

Phone:  858-484-8999 
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 Calendar of Events 

Ontario Open Art Exhibition May 6—Jun 19, 2011 at Museum of History and Art, Ontario, 225 South Euclid Ave., On-

tario, CA 91762. Phone (909) 395-2510                                                                                                                            

International Machine Quilters Assn (IMQA) presents the 15th annual Machine Quilters Showcase - MQS May 11-14, 

2011 [with classes beginning on May 9] the Overland Park Convention Center near Kansas City, MO. Website:  http://

www.mqsshow.org/                                                                                                                                                         

The MountainView Chapter of the Embroiderers’ Guild of America proudly presents “Return to South Africa” featuring 

Leora Raikin of African Folklore Embroidery.  Saturday, June 25, 2011 at Howard Johnson’s (formerly Anaheim Park Hotel) 22 

West Houston Avenue, Fullerton, California, 714-992-1700MINI SAFARI: 9:00 am to 11:00 am - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit and Op-

portunities - $10 ticket   MEDIUM SAFARI: 9:00 am to 1:00 pm – Coffee, Lecture Exhibit, Opportunities and Lunch - $25ticket 

FULL SAFARI: 9:00 am to 2:30 pm - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit, Opportunities, Teaching for Beginner to Advanced Levels of Afri-

can Folklore Embroidery, Complete Kit and Lunch - $69 ticket                                                                                                                                                    

36th Annual Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show™ Saturday, July 9, 2011;9:30 am to 5:00 pm (Always on 

the second Saturday in July). We invite you, your friends & family to join us for the most vibrant day of 

the year in Sisters. Over 1300 quilts from around the world will cover our 1880's-style town in rich tex-

ture and color.                                                                                                                                                                                 

July 10-15, 2011 - Quilt Camp in the Pines, Northern Arizona University, Flagstaff,AZ check the website 

www.quiltcamp.com for info on teachers and new classes being offered.                                                                                               

CVQG Quilt Show at Bonita Historical Museum July 20—Oct 1—call Janet Stevenson , 619-422-7388  or Email: 

bobscww@cox.net for more information.                                                                                                                          

Machine Quilters Exposition—MQX West at the Oregon Convention Center in Portland, Oregon  October 11-15, 2011.  A to-

tally new quilt show,  MQX West Quilt Show will be hosted in Oregon.  MQX West is like it’s big sister MQX  EAST held in 

New England in the spring.  This new quilt show promises beautiful quilts, wonderful vendors and exciting prizes.                                                                                                                                                      

Pacific International Quilt Festival XX October 13 - 16, 2011Santa Clara, California.  PIQF returns to Santa Clara, CA 

with a spectacular collection of over 800 quilts and works of wearable and textile art. This well-recognized and largest 

quilt show on the west coast, known to quilters as P.I.Q.F., is held at the Santa Clara Convention Center in the greater 

San Francisco Bay Area. Not only does this incredible event feature astounding works of quilt art, it also offers a wide 

array of workshops and lectures presented by world-renowned instructors. A 300 booth Merchants Mall can be found 

with the best in fabrics, notions, machines, wearable art and everything for the quilter, artist and home sewer. 

  

Remember to frequent the individuals and businesses that advertise in our the  newsletter 

and be sure to thank them for their support of our Guild. 

Thank you….Thank you very much 
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Membership Application 

 Proposed 2011-2012 Budget 



 

 

Balance Sheet 
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Profit & Loss Budget vs Actual 
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Next General Meeting 

May 9th, 2011 
� Name Tag 

� Your Mug 

� Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

� Donations for the Loot Locker 

� Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

 

Friendship Quilters Guild of San Diego is a non profit corporation 

organized to educate the community and to promote interest in all forms 

of quilting.  General Guild meetings are held the second Monday of the 

month.  Please check each month’s newsletter for up-to-date location 

information. 

Annual membership is $25 from June 1 through May 31 of the following 

year.  At the January meeting, membership dues are reduced to $15 for 

the remainder of our fiscal year.  Members who are unable to attend the 

meetings or enjoy the benefits of regular membership may pay $10 per 

year for a “Newsletter-only” membership and pay the guest fee of $5 per 

meeting on the occasions when they are able to attend a meeting. 

More information is available on our website at 

www.friendshipquilterssd.org.  

The Patchwork Post is published monthly for members and neighboring 

guilds.  Comments and articles are always welcome and may be mailed to 

the Newsletter Editor, Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA 92074 

or sent to legcard@gmail.com .  Deadline for submissions is the Friday 

following the general meeting. 

To advertise in the Patchwork Post, contact the Advertising Chair at 

fandrrussell@cox.net. 

Articles in this newsletter may be reprinted if proper credit is given.  

Copyrighted artwork may not be reprinted without written permission of 

the artist. 

 

 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 


